Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

January 19th, 2017
Meeting was called to order at 3:31 pm by Karla Buckingham.

Members present were Karla Buckingham, Hollie Butler, Stephanie Britson, Candace Payne, Shawn Sizemore, Stacie Stroop and Kristin Willett. 

Guests Present: Heather Paulsen and Sarah Kline

The council reviewed the December 2016 minutes and current agenda. Stephanie Britson made the motion to accept the minutes and current agenda, with the addition of Needs Assessment being added to Other Business. Hollie Butler seconded the motion. All were in consensus. 

Public comment included Sarah Kline bringing attention to the drainage issues on the playground. Karla Buckingham noted that the issues were known by maintenance and hopefully will be addressed soon. 

Karla Buckingham shared her Principal’s Report with council members which included the following:

   a) Enrollment:

· 451 Students are currently enrolled.
   b) Updates:
· The annual Sing-a-long and December Panther Rewards Day movie were both very well received and successful.
· Morningside has completed the district benchmark testing.
· February 14th will be Jump Rope for Heart and Valentine’s Day.
· February 16th will be our Spring Picture Day at Morningside.

· February 23rd is the KCSS Assessment date.

· Get Moving Morningside is tonight 6:00-7:00pm.

· All EEF Grants have been submitted for review. The Event is scheduled for February 11th at Pritchard Community Center.

Karla Buckingham then reviewed with the council the General Ledger Financial Reports and Section 6 Funds Reports. A special note was made that there are enough funds in the Picture Fund to cover yearbook purchases for the entire student body. Mrs. Buckingham also wanted to make the council aware that instructional accounts will need to be closed out in March. The teachers will be notified of their remaining balances and asked to make final purchases very soon. 
Karla Buckingham then asked Heather Paulsen to share her committee’s information from the Homework Survey. The council reviewed the data and listened to concerns presented by Sarah Kline. The council noted the meeting times for the ELA and Math Curriculum meetings. Parents are welcome to attend and provide input into to the research of forming a homework policy.  The next steps for the ELA and Math committees will be to seek out other school’s homework policies and focus on the goals of homework.  
Karla Buckingham then provided each SBDM member with a CSIP Monthly Checkup folder. This folder is to help the committee to review the progression of CSIP initiatives monthly. The review will start in February.

The following Committees minutes were provided to the Council: Parent Involvement, ELA Curriculum and Technology, and Math Curriculum. 
In other business, Karla Buckingham provided the Needs Assessment requests to the SBDM committee. The requests were thoroughly reviewed.
The next regular meeting will be on February 16th, 2017 at 3:30pm.  The council will be conducting a CSIP checkup, and continuing with the homework policy discussion.
Shawn Sizemore motioned to adjourn.  Stephanie Britson seconded the motion. All were in consensus.
Council adjourned at 4:32 pm.
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